
Dear saints,
  September at WPC means that we get back into the swing of things,
with our Sunday School classes and our Connect groups kicking off a
new year of worshipping, learning, giving, and connecting! Even for
those at WPC not heading back to school this fall, it’s a chance to
renew our faith commitment and to reengage with WPC’s ministries.
September worship will be a chance to “REBOOT” as we spend time in
Paul’s letters and look at practical transformations in the lives of
disciples, including how to reconcile, reimagine, reframe, and rethink
in the light of Christ. What rhythms or routines in your spiritual life are
you hoping to reclaim? Do you need to reboot your worship practices,
your learning opportunities, your giving commitment, or your
connecting relationships?
   Christian author Anne Lamott famously wrote about rebooting:
“Almost everything will work again if you unplug it for a few minutes,
including you.” Unplug from fear, anxiety, and worry. Unplug from bad
habits and inertia. Plug into the energy, intelligence, imagination, and
love of Jesus Christ to be renewed and reconciled with God and with
each other. In the rest of this newsletter, you’ll find an abundance of
ways to plug in at WPC. Plug into Young Adult Bible study, Blessing of
the Pets, Youth Group, Quilters, or Women’s Circle. Plug in as a Sunday
School teacher, or Mobile Food Pantry worker, or Guns to Gardens
volunteer. For Christ is making all things new - including us, including
Westminster, including Arlington - transforming us to look more and
more like God’s kingdom. And that means that it is never too late to
make a new start.

Grace and peace,

Pastor Kate
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WORSHIP
Sunday, September 7 @ 11:00 AM - Thirteenth Sunday after Pentecost - Communion
- Fall Kick-Off Sunday
Scripture: Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18 & Philemon 1-21
Sermon: “REBOOT: REconcile Relationships”
         
Sunday, September 14 @ 11:00 AM - Fourteenth Sunday after Pentecost
Scripture: Luke 15:1-10 & 1 Timothy 1:12-17
Sermon: “REBOOT: REimagine Regret“

Sunday, September 21 @ 11:00 AM - Fifteenth Sunday after Pentecost
Theological Education Sunday
Scripture: Psalm 113 & 1 Timothy 2:1-7 
Sermon: “REBOOT: REframe Prayer”

Sunday, September 28 @ 11:00 AM - Sixteenth Sunday After Pentecost 
Scripture: Psalm 91:1-6, 14-16 & 1 Timothy 6:6-19
Sermon: “REBOOT: REthink Happiness”
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Join us for Worship!

Worship Flower Donations
We have ONE open Sunday left on our 2025 Flower
Chart: November 9. The cost is $30, and the
flowers are yours to take home after worship.
Thank you to everyone for helping us bring God’s
beauty into worship! If you are not going to be in
worship on your donation date, please let Susan
Johnson or the office know. 

Choir Rehearsal
Wednesdays @ 7:00 pm

You don't have to have perfect timing or perfect pitch to
"make a joyful noise to the Lord" by joining the WPC choir.
Now is the "perfect time" to join as we are just beginning
to learn new songs for the fall and winter. We are a joyful
group of people who gather on Wednesday evenings at
7:00 to practice and then joyfully sing on Sunday mornings
in worship. Consider this our "perfect pitch" to you to
come join us. Please talk to our Minister of Music, Jackie
Ancelet if you have questions. 



August WorshipWORSHIP
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September Sunday School 
LEARN

First-Sixth Grade

Our 1st-6  graders will be diving into “I Know My Bible,” a PCUSA-
based curriculum to develop strong biblical literacy.

th
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September 7 - Welcome to Confirmation - Hebrew 12:1-2
September 14 - Canon - 2 Timothy 3:16
September 21 - Special Guest - Callen Kennedy, 
Professional Person of Faith
September 28 - Mentor Sunday

Youth (7th-12th Grade)  

Adult One - Bible Study
This adult Sunday School class is a traditional Bible study,
with thought-provoking questions as they tackle a book of
the Bible. Reach out to Stephanie West if you would like to
be on the email list for this class as they decide their first
Bible book for 2025-2026!

Adult Two - Reading Disciples 

Our youth are starting Confirmation Class this year, with in-class leadership from our older high
school students who have already been confirmed, along with teachers and mentors. Each week will
offer a lesson from CoLABorate: Presbyterian Confirmation, interspersed with mentor visits and
special guests. Our teaching teams include: Earlene Pike & Nikki Thompson; Rev. Miranda & Justin
Chapa; Mario Koym-Garza & Kristin Hathaway; and Joy Hatcher & Wayne Ogle.

This class reads and discusses various inspiring,
insightful and challenging pieces of literature,
which present moral questions and explore
what it means to live a faithful life.

Sept. 7 - Cutting for Stone by Abraham Verghese, ch. 1-3
Sept. 14 - Cutting for Stone, ch. 4-10
Sept. 21 - Cutting for Stone, ch. 11-13
Sept. 28 - Cutting for Stone, ch. 14-16

Kindergarten
Welcome to the ZOO! We’re starting a new kindergarten class
across the hall from the nursery. Be sure to join us on our
WILD Bible adventures!



LEARN
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Women’s Circle
                            meets Tuesday, September 15 @ at 9:30 AM (light breakfast)
                                                                                   @ 10:15 AM (study)

Join us as we begin our new study, “Finding Resilience, Joy, and Our Identity in Jesus
Christ” by Rev. Dr. Rhashell D. Hunter. We will begin with a light breakfast hosted by
Pat Staley and fellowship at 9:30 AM, followed by our lesson led by Pastor Kate at
10:15 AM in the library.

Study books are $14 payable to Pat Staley & available for pick up.

Lesson One: Mary Magdalene, the Tower
Scriptures: John 20:11-18, John 11:17-27
Main Idea: Our faith is strengthened by learning more about Mary Magdalene, a
towering witness to the resurrection.

New Members’ Class
If you’d like to learn more about
officially joining Westminster,
please join us in the library
during the Sunday School hour
on Sept 21 & 28 with Pastor Kate.

Young Adult Bible Study
starting Wednesday, September 3

Calling all young adults!! Are you in college? Your first
career? Are you married with kids? Whatever your life
stage, all 20s and 30s are invited to join Pastor Kate for a
weekly Bible study on Wednesday nights from 5:30-6:30
pm. We’ll start this fall by looking at the parables of
Jesus, using Dr. A.J. Levine’s book Short Stories by Jesus:
The Enigmatic Parables of a Controversial Rabbi. Get a
copy and read along, or just drop in with your Bible.
Friends, visitors, and members; strong believers,
doubters, and still-figuring-it-out; wherever you are,
come join us on the journey of faith.



GIVE
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Don't let this:                                                       turn into this:                                                   !!!!
     
Our WPC grounds are maintained by volunteers. Fully staffed we would have 10 people to maintain the
grounds around our beautiful church. Currently we have 4!  We need people to volunteer one Saturday
each month usually from March through November. Volunteering 2-3 hours or whatever you can each
month to help maintain our lawns for safety and beauty. We need volunteers to mow, weed eat, edge,
or just help by picking up sticks and trash on the grounds. We provide all the equipment and can show
you how to use the equipment we've got. What a great way use your talents to serve both our
community and our congregation! Any questions or to volunteer contact Walter O or David Ferrell.

Swift Elementary
Thanks to your generous donations, WPC’s Mission Committee provided breakfast as a special treat for
Swift Elementary educators on a professional development day. We got to speak words of hope to
them, as well as leave special teacher blessings for the year. Thank you again for your continued
support of WPC’s budget, which allows us to love our neighbors as Jesus loved us.



GIVE
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I am happy to report that we finished July with a positive balance and a positive outlook going forward.
As we look back over the first seven months of 2025, we have been able to accomplish much more that
we had originally planned for. Early in the year, Session determined that we were in strong enough
financial position to finish off our pledge to the Camp Gilmont Capital Campaign with a $10,000
payment, nearly two years early. This fulfillment of our pledge allowed Camp Gilmont to expedite their
planning and construction. Many of our youth and adults have spent a week or two at Camp Gilmont
and have fond memories there.
   Also, we sent $5,000 to Grace Presbytery to reinforce that we are a part of the connectional church
and what we gain from that relationship.
   Also to your donations for the Presbytery Disaster Assistance program to help recover from the
devastating floods in south Texas early this year, the Session voted to send $10,000 to PDA to use as
needed to help our neighbors there. Luckily, Mo-Ranch was spared significant damage, but their
neighbors and friends were not as fortunate.
   We continue to look for opportunities both within the church facilities (have you seen the playground
lately?) and for opportunities in our neighborhood. This would not be possible without your support.
For that, we THANK YOU.
David Rawhouser,
Church Treasurer

Financial Report
as of July 31, 2025

On September 6, our community
can safely turn in firearms, which
will be destroyed and forged into
garden tools. WPC is a financial
supporter of this initiative, and
volunteers are needed to assist
with event setup/cleanup, greeting
guests and other tasks on that day
from 9 am-noon. If you are
interested in volunteering for this
event, please contact Barb Cutter
bjscutter@gmail.com. Questions?
See Pastor Kate or Barbara
Kennedy.



GIVE
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Join us in supporting NEW DAY on North Texas Giving Day!
Between now and September 19, you can make your gift
online: www.northtexasgivingday.org/organization/New-
Day-11
After you make your gift, encourage your friends and family
to be a Giving Hero like you! Save the Date for September 19,
when you can follow along by checking the North Texas
Giving Day leaderboards, prizes page, and social media
channels for exciting updates and announcements. Thanks
for your support of NEW DAY Arlington and the NTGD
movement! 

Come be the hands and feet of Christ
on Saturday, September 13 @ 8:00

AM at St. Andrew’s UMC (2045 SE
Green Oaks), by helping prepack

bags, load vehicles, and more as we
help feed those in need. 

Quilters
Monday, September 8

at 9:00 AM in Fellowship Hall
Come cut, tie, pin, and more to help our

Quilters make a new batch of quilts for the
Salvation Army Family Life Center.

Fill the Grocery Basket!
September 7

Thank you for your generous outpouring of food in August!
We continue to help Arlington Charities provide for those in
need by collecting non-perishables & monetary donations on
the first Sunday of each month. The grocery basket can be
found in the pass through and is always available for
donations.  

http://www.northtexasgivingday.org/organization/New-Day-11
http://www.northtexasgivingday.org/organization/New-Day-11
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GIVE

   On World Communion Sunday on October 5, we celebrate that Christ’s peace extends throughout
all creation. Whenever the church gathers for worship, we are assured of Christ’s peace. We
celebrate that we are connected, we are loved and we are not alone. We worship together and are
fed from Scripture and at Christ’s table of peace. Extending the peace of Christ is part of an active,
engaged faith—a witness to what it means for us to be the Church, together. Through participation
in the Peace & Global Witness Offering, WPC is extending Christ’s peace throughout our community
and our world. 
   Paul tells the church in Rome to pursue what makes for peace, build each other up, and to not cast
judgment on those who are different from us or have different customs or needs for our own
(Romans 14). Paul invites the Romans - and us - to break down the neat and orderly worlds we create
for ourselves and experience the fullness of our diversity. This means leaving our comfort zones and
seeing our neighbors, both around the corner and around the world, not as “them” but as “us,”
friends and siblings in Christ. Whenever we welcome and embrace one another in this way, we
response to Paul’s invitation to pursue what makes for peace.
   A gift to the Peace & Global Witness Offering enables the church to pursue peace in a variety of
ways. WPC retains 25% of this Offering for our own peacemaking efforts. Mid-councils retain an
additional 25% for ministries of peace and reconciliation. The remaining 50% is used by the
Presbyterian Mission Agency to advocate for peace and justice in cultures of violence, including our
own, through collaborative projects of education and Christian witness. All our gifts together can
make a meaningful impact, so please give generously on October 5!
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Peace & Global
Witness Offering

Sunday, October 5



CONNECT
Bookworms

Wednesday, September 3 @ 2:00 PM on Zoom 
 The Women by Kristin Hannah

    Our September selection is the extremely popular bestseller The Women by Kristin Hannah. Many
WPC members have read it, and we would welcome you to join our Zoom discussion on September 3!
   The October selection is The Briar Club by Kate Quinn. Ms. Quinn is one of our favorite authors and
this book should not disappoint. The historical fiction novel follows the lives of several residents at a
boarding house in Washington DC during the McCarthy era. Past and present timelines are interwoven
exploring themes such as female friendship, loyalty, and the changing roles of women in post-war
America. Please join us by Zoom on October 1 for a discussion of this book.
Upcoming books include: 
November--A Fever in the Heartland: The Ku Klux Klan's Plan to Take over America and the Woman Who
Stopped Them by Timothy Egan
December—The Marriage Portrait by Maggie O'Farrell

Ladies' Lunch Out
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Wednesday, September 10 @ 1:00 PM Smoke 'N Ash BBQ, 
5904 S Cooper St 
Suite 110 76017

Eleven of us enjoyed lunch in August at Beirut Grill, and we’re all
looking forward to Ethiopian-Texas fusion at Smoke ‘N Ash BBQ!
Please let Ruth Juhler know if you plan to attend. 
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Men’s Masterclass
Friday, September 12 @ 7:00 PM

in Fellowship Hall
Come put the ‘fella’ back in

fellowship with a new season of
Men’s Masterclass!

First Cup Sunday
Sunday, September 7 @ 9:45 AM

in Library
Join us on the first Sunday of each

month for coffee, conversation, and
community. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/93020718692?pwd=WXBaQTNVQlREOU1JKzBibGh4bjdwQT09


CONNECT

Work Day THANK YOU!
Thank you ALL for your many hours of hard work on our beautiful church! It was amazing how many
members, youth, friends, and guests came to our Work Day!!! We all share our love for our beautiful
church and our loving church family. It's such a joy to work together and finish so many jobs! Thank you
ALL! - Zeb Wright & Carol Raburn

Sunday, September 28 @ 4:00
PM Westminster Front Lawn

Earth Cares team is proud to host
our first Blessing of the Pets! For the
safety of all our furry friends, please
make sure your pet is on a leash or
in a carrier at all times. We also ask
that pets be up-to-date on their
vaccinations. Thank you for helping
us keep this a safe and joyful
celebration for everyone.
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Beer Tasters
Friday, September 19 @ 7:00 PM

in Fellowship Hall
Beer Tasters is BACK, baby! See you September 19 for

more delicious beer and fellowship. Questions? Contact
Keith Richardson.
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CONNECT
The More You Know

Did you know...WPC Staff went on their first retreat together in
July? We spent 36 hours planning, praying, laughing, singing,
stretching, and dreaming at Pastor Kate’s uncle’s lakehouse.
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1.Session appointed Michelle Rodriguez as Co-Treasurer with David Rawhouser through the end
of 2025, with Michelle taking over as Treasurer in 2026.

2.  WPC is applying for “Renewed Grace,” a Presbytery cohort program to develop inclusive
worship practices for neurodivergent children.

3. It was noted that the special music this summer in worship has been exceptional!

July Session Highlights

North Texas Presbyterian Pilgrimage #54
October 17-19 @ Camp Gilmont

   During the three days of a Pilgrimage weekend, participants form a small Christian community.
They worship, study and share with one another while gaining a personal awareness of their faith
and the joys and responsibilities that are a result of that faith. The purpose of Pilgrimage is for the
participants to discover a new and exciting relationship with Christ and to encourage them to take
this new-found relationship back to their home. It challenges and equips each local church member
for Christian action in their local church, in their home, in their place of work and in their community.
Questions? Reach out to Barbara Kennedy, Earlene Pike, Sandra James, or Pastor Kate. Scholarships
are available. Check out a short video about Pilgrimage and register at ntpp.org.

Upcoming Retreats at Gilmont

Young Adult Retreat
October 24-26 @ Camp Gilmont

   Is your TikTok feed full of sourdough recipes, plant care tips, vacation spots, and/or DIY tutorials?
Do you and your dog/cat have a matching outfits? Did you go to midnight releases for the Harry
Potter, Hunger Games, and Twilight movies? If so, you may be a Young Adult and this is definitely the
retreat for you!
   The Young Adult experience is varied and full of transitions. Some of us are on our first career,
some of us are on our third, and others are still figuring it out. Some of us are renting, just bought
our first house, or are living with our parents until we pay off our student loans. We may be single,
dating, newlyweds, or even have a few toddlers in the house. Wherever you are in your young
adulthood, this retreat invites you to rest in creation, refocus your spirit, and reclaim the role of play
in your life. See more details and register at www.gilmont.org/retreats/young-adult-retreat.

https://ntpp.org/
https://www.gilmont.org/retreats/young-adult-retreat/


WHAT'S UP AT WPC

Greeters 
9/7 - Cheryl Ribble
9/14 - Bonnie Shwadlenak
9/21 -  Robert & Kathy Riggle
9/28 - Yvonne & Rebecca RoQue

August 3 Communion Servers
 Niña Henderson, Erin O’Connor, Robert Riggle, Teri Wardrup,

Stephanie West, Steve Wesstrom

Media Team
9/7 - Harry Staley, Steve West, Jodie Cox, Keith Richardson
9/14 -  Steve West, Steve Holland Jodie Cox, Chris Hatcher
9/21 - James Harris, Carol Raburn, Jodie Cox, John Garcia
9/28 - Jill Wesstrom, Caitlin Cooke, Jodie Cox, Chris Simpson

Liturgist
Caitlin Cooke
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Flowers 
9/7 - Steve Holland in honor of his
3 children Susanna, Katrina, &
Ben
9/14 - Zeb Wright in honor of
Sally’s birthday
9/21 - Doris Holland in honor of
her children and grandchildren 
9/28 - Wesstroms in honor of
Steve & Jill’s birthdays

Serving the Lord in September

Want to be involved in Worship?
Are you interested in serving on the Worship Committee? Or
leading worship as a liturgist, greeter, usher, or Media Team
member? Reach out to our Worship Elder Yleen George!



WHAT'S UP AT WPC
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Celebrating Birthdays

in September

Celebrating Birthdays
in September
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 3 - Gary Anderson
 5 - Cheryl Ribble
 6 - Earlene Pike
10 - Josias Amouh
11 - Sandra James
13 - Linda Bridges
14 - Aubrey Stepter

 3 - Gary Anderson
 5 - Cheryl Ribble
 6 - Earlene Pike
10 - Josias Amouh
11 - Sandra James
13 - Linda Bridges
14 - Aubrey Stepter

16 - Jackie Ancelet, 
Raven Epley,
Rhett Ferrell
18 - Myrna Luttrell
20 - Sally Wright
25 - Bonnie Hardy

16 - Jackie Ancelet, 
Raven Epley,
Rhett Ferrell
18 - Myrna Luttrell
20 - Sally Wright
25 - Bonnie Hardy

Joys: Riley Canterbury is a NHL pro cheerleader for the Dallas Stars! Wayne Ogle has been accepted in
the Certificate in Ministry program at Austin Presbyterian Theological Seminary!
Sympathies: Lee McGee and his family on the death of family friend Tony Cave; Kathy Patterson and
her family on the death of her father  Vidal Borrego Jr.
Prayer Requests: Teresa Sullivan; Michelle Rodriguez; Robbie Trussell; Pete Hathaway; Rollin Phipps;
Susan Reinarz; Kate Smith; Catherine Fritz; Pat Staley; Janis, Bardin, & Penelope Nelson; Elizabeth &
Winston Barney; Jakie Spinks; Ed & Linda Frazee; Chad Bridges and his friend Kevin Smith; Layne & Anne
Cooke; Kathy Anderson; Pattie Marshall’s friend Voleen Bailey; Janet Kovatch’s friend Rhonda; Catherine
Fritz's sister Chris and daughter-in-law Kaycie; April Poitras’ friend Edie Burquest; Carrie Leverenz's
relatives Tim Shively & Dale Shively; Debra Nelson’s cousin Charlie Van Eman; Pat Staley’s nephew David
Garrison; Sara Molina’s mother-in-law Carmen Molina; Susan Johnson’s friends Carole & Monica;
Michael Carr’s brother Chris; Stephanie West’s friend David; Maggie Del Angel’s brother Bernie; Linda
Wilson’s friend Donna Austin; Harry Staley’s sister Kate Marymont; Charles Bridges’ sister-in-law Linda
Bridges; Jim & Susan Johnson’s neighbors Val & Alla Karpinska and their family; Earlene Pike’s friend
Eizabel; Ruth Juhler’s friend Cheri Harvey; Niña and Rob Henderson’s friends Rick & Gretchen; WPC
friend Linda Andrada



Wire

Wire
Deadline for next issue: September 15, 2025

Turn in all articles & photos to the church office.
office@wpcarlington.org         817-460-3841

Rooted in God's love and grace, we worship, learn, give, and connect, refreshing people with Living
Water. We reach out to share the Water with all who thirst.

Mission Statement

Westminster Presbyterian Church
1330 South Fielder Road
Arlington, Texas 76013
www.wpcarlington.org

Sign up for our potluck outside the office: are you bringing a main, side, or dessert? 
All lunch attendees can register to win a free Cowboys’ gameday basket!


